CHEDDON FITZPAINE PARISH COUNCIL

Minutes of the Meeting of the Parish Council held on Thursday 8 September 2011
[bookmark: _GoBack]in the Memorial Hall Committee Room

Present: Chairman Mrs D Webber  Cllrs Mrs J Blackshaw Mrs K Musgrave Mr R Isaacs 
Mr D Langford           Clerk: - Mrs J Pearson
 
Others present: D Cllr Mr. B Nottrodt, PC S Linton, PCSO D Schofield
	
1  New Clerk.  
The Chairman welcomed Mrs J Pearson, who wishes to record thanks to the retiring Clerk, Mrs Nena Carter for her invaluable help during the transition and handover.  Also welcomed were PC Stephen Linton, and PCSO Dave Schofield.

2  Apologies for absence: 
Cllrs: Mr G Bridges, Mrs E Waymouth, Mr N Cavill.  It was noted that Mr Bridges would be moving out of the area in the next few months.	
	
3  Declarations of personal /prejudicial interests  None

4 Minutes of the Annual Meeting held on 14 July 2011 
These were approved and signed by the Chairman. Proposed by Cllr Blackshaw, seconded by Cllr Musgrave.

5 Avon and Somerset Police
The Police were invited to speak at this stage of the meeting, in order that they may be free to return to their work.  PC Stephen Linton has been in Taunton for 8 years and has a strong team of PCSOs working with him.  The Clerk will arrange for their contact details to be displayed on all the notice boards and published in the Linkup magazine.  PC S Linton’ s mobile number is 07917 529423, PCSO T Wearmouth is 07920 450435, and PCSO D Schofield 07825 103284.

Among the topics raised were:  traffic/speeding issues, drug users in public places, flytipping, and neighbour-hood watch scheme.  The Clerk will contact the Police Neighbourhood Watch Co-ordinator for information.  The Chairman will contact Cllr Cavill about Speedwatch, and assistance in training some villagers about training in the use of the camera.

6   Village issue discussions: 
a) Progress on village notice board.  The Clerk reported the Blacksmith had completed the notice board.  The licence was previously signed by Cllr Musgrave for submission to SCC Legal Services Dept.  DLO of Tanton Deane have been requested to erect the notice board.  

b) Gadd’s Valley.  Cllr Musgrave reported that the brambles would be cut on 27 October, and planks would be installed to form a walkway over a boggy patch.   It was suggested that Cllrs Musgrave and D Cllr Waymouth visit the site to discuss car parking problems.

c) Damage to  Notice Board at Upper Cheddon.  Cllrs Musgrave and D Cllr Nottrodt to examine and estimate cost of repair to be discussed at the next meeting.

7   Update from Crown Estate 
a) Land Swap at Memorial Hall.  The Clerk had emailed and phoned SmithsGore
 but no contact had been established before the meeting. The Clerk to follow up for the next meeting.
b) Parking in the village – as above.

8    Issues at Hestercombe Garden Trust.   
a) It was noted that Paintballing had taken place; there were no matters arising.
b) Planning Application – see No. 11.

9      Issues at Maidenbrook ward.
a) Adoption of roads.  Cllr Isaacs gave the Clerk a coloured map of the areas with the dates each section were adopted.  Barbers Mead Bryant Phase 1 adopted 2 March, 2011, Waterleaze Bryant Phase 2 adopted 17 June 2011, Cranes Close and Hale Way Bovis Phase 1 adopted 2 June 2009, Hale Way continuation Bovis Phase 3 adopted 18 June 2009, Bovis Phase 2 remains to be adopted.  The Clerk to contact Highways for date of proposed adoption.
b)  Damage to Notice Board at Waterleaze.  The Clerk gave Cllr Isaacs a set of keys for both Waterleaze/Summerleaze Boards.  Cllr Isaacs to examine and estimate for repair to be discussed at the next meeting.
c) Street Lighting on Canal Footpath.  The Clerk reported that Taylor Wimpey had arranged with Southern Electric Company to facilitate repairs in the next few weeks to be reported at the next meeting.

10  Highways
a)  Rowford Hill has been whitelined, and the hedges/verges strimmed.  Cllr Bridges had not reported any information regarding the ‘strimmer project’; to be discussed at the next meeting.

11  Planning Applications
48/10/0072 138 houses at Aginghills Farm, MonktonHeathfield.  The Clerk had sent written concerns though it was noted the application is outside this Parish.
08/11/0014  Installation of ground mounted photovoltaic panels in Gotton Copse at HGT were withdrawn/invalid by Agent/Applicant. 
Footpath Diversion Order T 15/1, 15/4 part, 15/5  It was noted the paths are outside the Parish and that the Order for the hearing date is March 2012 at SCC.

12 Decisions received
08/11/0011  Temporary approval to erection of two pre-fabricated classrooms at Kings Hall School for five years.  After that time, the buildings to be removed and the ground reinstated.

13  Hire of Memorial Hall (invoice for 2011 (6 meetings @ £15)		£  90.00  
      Clerk’s salary for August 2011										£216.94   
      Clerk’s office costs and car mileage to be paid at November meeting.
	Proposed   Cllr Blackshaw  Seconded Cllr Isaacs

14  Renewal of Data Protection Act 1998
	The renewal paid by Direct Debit (£35).  The Clerk has been confirmed by the ICO as the Data Controller.

15  Statement of Internal Control by 2011/12
	This was completed and signed by the Chairman.

16  NatWest Bank
a)  NatWest Bank letter of 18 July 2011 regarding the complaint about lack of controls on signatories on the Parish Council Bank Account.  NatWest Bank accept and uphold the complaint and confirm that new paperwork appears to be correctly completed.
b) A Standing Order was set up for the Clerk’s salary commencing September 2011.

17  Queen’s Jubilee 2012
a)  Ideas would be invited from Parishioners via an article in the LinkUp magazine and brought for further discussion.
b)  Mugs for School Children.  It was discussed that school children at the local primary school could receive a mug.  The Chairman to ascertain the cost of providing commemorative mugs; to be discussed at the next meeting.

18	Local Government Boundary Commission
The changes are noted and it was unlikely that the Parish would be affected.

19  Matters Arising
The Chairman to contact TDBC Planning regarding the removal of a hedge at Sandylands.

Cllr Musgrave reported the hedges are very overgrown on the Parkgate junction.  It was agreed that the Clerk would write to Highways to ask for the hedge to be trimmed. 

Cllr Isaacs proposed looking into setting up a website for the Parish Council.  Cllr Webber to seek advice from the TDBC Demographic Services Department for possible guidance.  The Clerk will contact SLCC for guidance.

The Clerk will contact an Internal Auditor recommended by West Monkton Parish Council
to be appointed at the next meeting.

20    Meetings 	(2nd Thursday alternate months)

2011:	10th November, 2011
2012:  12th January,  8 March, 10 May, 12 July, 13 September, 8 November.

Meeting closed 9.20 pm
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